

# BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH

SUNDAY, June 13, 2021

# CELEBRATIONS FOR THE WEEK OF JUNE 13 - JUNE 19, 2021



#### **BIRTHDAYS**

Roy Emtman - June 13 Chase Cummings - June 14 Lucille Huotari - June 15 Franklin Emtman - June 17 Beth Vogt - June 17 Alan Day - June 18 Collin Baarstad - June 19 Kayla Kubik - June 19 Travis Thomas - June 19



## <u>ANNIVERSARIES</u>

Thor & Laura Tangvald - June 15, 2 yrs Larry & Debbie Swartz - June 16, 42 yrs Charles & Virginia Brondos - June 17, 54 yrs Derek & Maggie Fisher - June 18, 5 yrs John & Jan Robison - June 18, 27 yrs Ed & Georgia Merz - June 19, 55 yrs

### June 6, 2021

#### WEEKLY ATTENDANCE

8:00 a.m. Divine Service 25 10:30 a.m. Divine Service 48

#### **GENERAL OFFERING**

Budget \$ 9,895.00 Actual Received \$ 12,607.00

Fiscal year-to-date amounts are reported in the monthly newsletter.

## PRAYER REQUESTS

If you would like to submit a prayer request, contact Debbie Swartz.

### STUDYING 2 PETER

Join us in-person or online each Sunday at 9:15 a.m. for a study on the letters of St. Peter. A Zoom link will be sent out prior to class for those who will connect online.



Raising up Disciples, who are Rooted in Christ, Growing in Faith & Branching out in Love.

# TWO WORSHIP SERVICES TO CONTINUE THIS SUMMER

Before the pandemic, Beautiful Savior worshipped with only one service during the summer months. However, because of COVID protocols, we will be continuing to worship at 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. until further notice

## JUNE 13 VOTER'S MEETING

Meeting time 9:15 a.m..

Meeting Agenda

- 1. Call to Order/Opening Prayer
- 2. Reading and Approval of Past Meeting's Minutes
- 3. Election of Council Members
- 4. Election of Elders
- 5. Adjourn

# SLATE OF CANDIDATES FOR CHURCH COUNCIL & BOARD OF ELDERS

Church Council (3-year terms)

President Jonathan Clemens
Secretary Jeff Emtman
Treasurer Dick Kunze
At-Large-Member Nolan Gruver

Board of Elders (2-year terms)

Four Openings

Renee Kelm

Tom Lucke

Sheryl McGrath

De Ann Tangvald

#### LOOKING FOR NEW TRUSTEES

The current trustees are aging out. At 80+ years of age, they are slowing down. While it is not for everyone, many members have the skills necessary to do occasional repairs around the church, including yard work, changing light bulbs and batteries in emergency exit signs, replacing shutoff floats in toilets, etc. The willingness of the trustees to take on minor maintenance, upkeep, and repairs saves the congregation money and gets the work done in a timely manner. If you are willing to serve the congregation as a trustee, please contact Curt Connolly.

### WORSHIP TECHNICIAN NEEDED

We need someone to help with livestreaming our 8:00 a.m. worship service and providing technical support during both worship services this summer. We have been actively pursuing leads regarding hiring someone to do this, but we have come up empty so far. If you are able and willing to help or know of someone who could, please contact the church office. Thank you! Without such support, we will be discontinuing our live stream service after Sunday, June 13. Consider coming back to in-person worship!

#### SUMMER CAMP @ LUTHERHAVEN

We are so blessed to have wonderful camp facilities practically in our backyard at Camp Lutherhaven! This year, we are excited to be able to offer 50% camperships for our BSLC children and youth, up to \$200 per student. All summer long Lutherhaven will be running a variety of fantastic programs, from full week-long opportunities for older students to weekend or short-week events for younger students (certain weeks a parent or grandparent is even encouraged to attend with a young camper). While we will certainly miss having our own "Day Camp" experience at BSLC, we hope our families will be blessed by all that a full experience at Camp Lutherhaven offer. Visit has to lutherhaven.com/camps to learn more about summer camp and to view a full schedule of age-group opportunities. To receive your campership for your student(s), during the online registration process, please designate "Beautiful Savior" as your home church and request 50% of the program cost, up to \$200 for each child, in the campership form field.

# "THANK YOU" FROM THE DRUCKHAMMERS!

Matthew and I cannot say "thank you" enough to everyone who has gone out of their way to bless us and help us prepare to welcome our baby boy. We are so thankful to everyone who shared a kind word and prayer with us, generously blessed us with a gift, or helped make last Sunday's shower event such a special time of celebration. We know our capacity to love and feel loved is only going to increase when we meet our son, but we already feel

absolutely loved by our community here at Beautiful Savior and are so grateful for all the ways you all have made this such a special time in our life. We thank our heavenly Father for each of you and look forward to the day you get to meet our son!

### **EVERYONE HAS A STORY**

Let's get to know more about our members. Please write a few paragraphs, 300-word limit, about your life story. Here are some things to consider when writing. Where were you born? Essential lessons from childhood. What do you do for work? Advice to the next generation, words to live by, favorite bible verse, hobby or unusual talent, how long have you been a member of BSLC, what event or person has affected your faith journey and anything else that makes your story unique. These stories will be in upcoming newsletters.

You can send your short story to office@beautifulsaviorspokane.org.

# KONGREGATIONAL KUDOS KORNER

Our members and staff do many things to help support the congregation and ELC. Each month there will be space in the newsletter where you can share "Kudos" to someone or "someones" to thank them for their time and commitment. Send the name(s) and what they do to the office. Your name is optional.

#### JOIN US FOR WORSHIP

#### Live-Streamed

Connect with us through our website (www.beautifulsaviorspokane.org) at 8:00 a.m. for live-streamed service and at 10:30 a.m. for a recorded version.

#### In-Person

If you plan on attending in person at either the 8:00 a.m. or 10:30 a.m. service, please RSVP on the website or via the Gracenotes link. Masks are encouraged but not required for fully vaccinated people. There are masks available if you need one.

#### RSVP FOR ATTENDANCE

Thank you for continuing to RSVP via our website (beautifulsaviorspokane.org) when planning to attend in-person worship services. It has helped us anticipate the number of people attending each service. This also allows you to be able to see how many seats are available. Currently, we are only able to accommodate 50 - 70 at a time. Thank you for your help with this!

## WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY

Women's Bible study will be meeting Monday, June 14, at 10:00 a.m. We are meeting at Edith Haber's home.

All ladies are welcome; please join us.

# WORSHIP & MUSIC COMMITTEE REQUEST

We want to encourage those of you who have musical talents to share in our services. Please contact Floyd with suggestions, or if you have any favorites you would like to hear, please let us know.

#### **VOLUNTEERS NEEDED**

We are so thankful to those willing to serve those who attend in-person services during this coronavirus season. To the faithful few that have been carrying the load, we appreciate you more than you know. We would love to have a few more extra hands on deck. If that is you, please know that we need the following:

- Communion Assistants (both 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.)
- Ushers/Greeters (both 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.)
- Cleaning Team volunteers
- Altar Guild members
- Offering Counters (after 2<sup>nd</sup> service)

Thank you for your prayerful consideration.

# MEN'S BIBLE STUDY

The BSLC Men's Bible study group meets on Saturday mornings at 8:00 a.m. in the fellowship hall. For more information, get in touch with Bill Drew.